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18 October 2011

COUNCIL DENIES OFFERING SITE FOR CATHOLIC SCHOOL
At a heated meeting of the Council’s Education Scrutiny Committee on 17 Oct, the Director of Education and the Cabinet Member for Education, Councillor Paul Hodgins, denied that any decision had been taken to offer the Clifden Road school site to the Catholic church. 

The Catholic Diocese of Westminster has made an application to the Secretary of State for Education for consent to publish proposals for both a secondary and a primary school on the site. The application says that “The Council approached the Diocese of Westminster with the offer of the school site”. The Council representatives said they were not answerable for statements made by the Diocese. 

The denial was given in response to a legally-based challenge from Richmond Inclusive Schools Campaign spokesman, Jeremy Rodell, that the Council had acted unconstitutionally. He said they should not have made the offer to the church without first taking an official decision to select that option rather than follow the normal process for a new school, which is to hold a competition. And a major decision like that would require consultation giving all the available options. None of that had happened.
Nick Whitfield, the Director of Education, explained that the Council’s contract to buy the site depended on a number of conditions that the current owners, Richmond Adult and Community College, needed to meet before the purchase could be completed. And these were outside the Council’s control. He and Councillor Hodgins claimed that no decision on what to do with the site could therefore be made, so no offer had been made to the church.

The Committee agreed to minute the fact that there was disagreement between its members on whether or not a key decision had actually been taken. 

Notes to editors:

1. Diocese of Westminster application to the Secretary of State for consent to propose a Catholic Secondary School in Richmond – see section 7 on page 4 – second paragraph
http://www.richmondinclusiveschools.org.uk/files/view/other-useful-documents/Westminster_Secondary_Sch_application.pdf
2. Diocese of Westminster primary school consent application: http://www.richmondinclusiveschools.org.uk/files/view/other-useful-documents/Westminister_Primary_sch_application.pdf
3. Paper issued in advance of the Council’s Education and Children’s Services Overview and Scrutiny Committee meeting 17 Oct in which reference is made to a new primary school on the Clifden Road site: http://cabnet.richmond.gov.uk/documents/s27546/OS%20171011%20Education%20priorities.pdf  (see page 28, 2013-14 entry).

4. For more information, email home@jrodell.com or call Jeremy Rodell on 07798 935569.
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